Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Last year my colleague submitted a similar FOI for Jan 2017 - Mar 17 (Ref: FOIA 14320). This is the same except the time periods have changed and I would like to do a year on year comparison.

This request is in regards to Deprivation of Liberty Safeguards. If possible can stats for the following be supplied as I am writing a study on how local authorities are attempting to handle their backlog since the Supreme Court ruling in March 2014. 
On a monthly (last year's request was weekly) basis beginning from Jan 18 to Mar 18 how many assessments are allocated to a BIA

whether the BIA is an employee in the DoLS team or an independent BIA. 

Please include all BIAs that were used during the above even if they were allocated a assessment once during the period of Jan 18 - Mar 18. 

Please present stats in the following method in a spreadsheet month beginning from 01/01/2018

how many were completed within a week 09/01/2018 how many were completed within a week BIA 1 - LCC employee x BIA 2 - Independent BIA y

Please find the relevant information attached.

If it is possible, please indicate how many of these allocations were completed within the week they were allocated.

The allocations process is performed on a 6 weekly basis in which BIAs are allocated in bulk in advance due to the waiting list and in accordance with applying the ADASS triage process therefore, the answer is zero.
As this is a continuous process to meet the demand of our highest priority requests for standard DoLS authorisation versus the minimal resources in place, the bulk allocation process begins 2 weeks before the existing allocated work is due to complete and usually 2 months worth of work is allocated. This enables BIAs to plan their work and for the DoLS administrators to coordinate and commission the mental health assessors and IMCA’s where required to ensure the assessment process is not further delayed. Therefore, when you look at columns ‘a’, ‘b’ and ‘c’ there will be zero responses for some of these as allocations are not on a weekly/monthly basis.


You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

